
 

 

 

20 September 2024 

 

The Hon Anthony Albanese MP 

Prime Minister  

Parliament House 

CANBERRA ACT 2600 

By email: parliament@pm.gov.au  

 

Dear Prime Minister 

We the under-signed are writing to seek an immediate and urgent investigation following the 

discovery of DNA contamination in mRNA covid vaccines in Australia. 

On 18 September 2024, an alarming report was released by Canadian virologist, Dr David Speicher, 

confirming significant synthetic DNA contamination in Pfizer and Moderna COVID-19 vaccines used in 

Australia. A copy of the report is attached. 

The findings indicate DNA contamination levels up to 145 times higher than Australia’s Therapeutic 

Goods Administration (TGA) safety limits. These findings have also been replicated in Germany, 
Canada, and the United States. This information adds to the growing safety concerns surrounding 

these vaccines. 

Dr Speicher’s findings suggest the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines were rushed to the public without 

adequate safety testing of the non-trial based batches. Now we are seeing alarming DNA 

contaminations levels coupled with the possibility of genomic integration. This could explain the 

reported rise in cancers and other severe health outcomes we are seeing in our highly vaccinated 

Australian population.  

This evidence demands that a full and transparent inquiry be held into the safety of these vaccines. 

Australians deserve answers.  We strongly recommend that the use of all COVID-19 vaccines in 

Australia be immediately suspended while an urgent independent investigation is established to 

understand the broader implications for Australians of the erstwhile widespread use of these products. 

We are willing to donate our time and expertise to this investigation pro-bono if government 

authorities request our help and provide access to the necessary data. 

It would appear that both the TGA and the Department of Health have failed the Australian people by 

ignoring repeated warnings by experts and pushing ahead by continuing to distribute these vaccines. 

The Department of Health must be held accountable for these failures and we urge you to authorise 

an independent investigation of these products 

This letter has been copied to Minister Butler, the TGA and the Human Rights Commissioner. 

Yours Sincerely  

 

Russell Broadbent MP 

Federal Member for Monash  

mailto:parliament@pm.gov.au
https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/sb20elb520v6a1saxg9lj/240909-D-Speicher-Report.pdf?rlkey=dutcvd85gh80ebfs2ucdmorba&e=3&st=0jpsw84f&dl=0
https://www.mdpi.com/2409-9279/7/3/41
https://osf.io/preprints/osf/mjc97
https://osf.io/preprints/osf/b9t7m
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